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I support the appointment of John Gonzales to the City Planning
Commission. Crenshaw Manor and many of the surrounding areas
have worked with John on numerous projects over the years and
found him to be very knowledgeable in planning and land use.
With John on board, I feel communities like Crenshaw Manor,
Leimert Park, Baldwin Hills Estate, Baldwin Village, and Baldwin
Vista have a chance to retain a part of our culture that is slowly
being stripped away by new zoning laws passed down by
Sacramento. Thank you Mayor Bass for appointing someone with
the expertise and who has their hand on the pulse of the city.



